5-29-20 KLAS Users’ Group Officers’ Meeting Notes
Attendees:
Chandra Thornton, Palm Beach County Library Talking Books, President
Jen Buzolich, California Department of Education, Vice President
Erin Pawlus, Arizona Talking Book Library, Secretary
Craig Hayward, North Carolina LBPH, Immediate Past President
Andrea Callicutt, Keystone Systems

Scheduling NLS Referral Codes Discussion
At the Talking Book Library session of the Users’ Group Meeting, David Spett, Data Analyst of the National Library Service, announced that there would be an upcoming discussion about their efforts to standardize NLS referral codes among network libraries.  The discussion will be on the join.me platform and will be scheduled soon.   

May 19 Users’ Group Meeting
The officers provided feedback on the meeting.  They liked the structure of having content specific to the TBLs and IRCs, along with a general session for updates that were relevant to both types of organizations.  Katy re-recorded the TBL session due to technical difficulties and it is now available on the KLAS Users’ website: https://klasusers.com/index.php/recordings/new-release-webinars/453-5-19-2020-online-klas-users-meetings.  It was well-attended, with at least 70 attendees over the course of the three hours.

2020 Officer Elections 
An election for the position of KLAS Users’ Group Vice President has been scheduled.  The timeline is as follows and announcements will be made shortly:  
Call for nominations: June 1 – June 19
Bios of nominees due: June 25
Bios posted: June 26
Voting:  June 29 – July 17
Term begins: August 1
KDAC Update
The KDAC meeting was on 5/26/20. The committee was provided updates from the Users’ Group meeting.  
The web ordering interface changed between 7.6 and 7.7.  Keystone is still working on issues related to web ordering; while it is working for some, the functions are not showing up for others.    
Gutenberg supports a priority field, where duplication orders jump to the front of the line for walk-in patrons.  They will be working to set it up in KLAS. Right now, there is a “print” button which they will rename to “walk-in”.  The button will be how Gutenberg customers set the priority.  On Scribe, it will still print a mail card.  They are hoping to make this available in June.  
Keystone will be removing a consumable placeholder in duplication to fix a problem with printing a mail card.  The mailing cards are now going to be tied to a duplication order.  (This was included in the latest update.)
 
Next Meeting Date
Call scheduled for 6/16/20 at 2:30 PM Eastern.

Respectfully submitted by Erin Pawlus, secretary.
